
The instream construction projects wrapped
up in early October. Because of fish spawning
(reproducing), in the Fall we have to be out of
the streams so we don’t interrupt this process.

We’re still working on stream bank fencing
projects however. Well, we’ll work on those until
the ground freezes, then it’s kind of hard for the
fencing guys to set fence posts. 

Past issues of the newsletter have really
focused on the instream projects – the multi-log
vanes, the mudsills, and those 
things. The stream bank fencing is 
something we “added” to the tools 
in our tool box after our first couple 
of years. 

The overwhelming source of 
impairment on the streams where the 
Stream Restoration Partnership works 
is sediment that covers the stream 
bottom (smothering some of the small 
“water bugs” or macroinvertebrates), damages
the aquatic habitat, diminishes the ecological
functioning of the stream, and reduces the 
recreational attributes of the stream. 

If there are livestock along a stream, their
hooves combined with their weight can mash
down a stream bank and beat it up fairly quickly. 
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Conserving working farms
and forests

Construction In the Streams
Wraps Up, Fencing Along the
Streams Ramps Up

As they mash down the stream bank, they are 
sending sediment into the water. Repeated 
pressure on stream banks also can cause the 

stream channel to become wider than 
normal.  Over-widened stream 
channels are a problem for a 
couple of reasons. The water 
spreads out. This means the 
water becomes shallower 
because there’s more surface 

area for the sun to heat up. As the 
sun heats up the surface area, the 
water becomes warmer overall, 

and stays warm for some distance as it travels
downstream. Most fish and macroinvertebrates
prefer cold water. As the water spreads out, it
also slows down. When it slows down, the 
sediment in the water drops out, creating larger
areas of sediment and “muck.”

Whenever livestock are impacting the 
stability of the stream bank, we try to install 2-3
strand high-tensile fencing after in-stream 
construction work is done. aWhile we try to get
the fence at least 35-feet from the top of the
stream bank, that’s not always possible.

The reality we are faced with is a diverse 
landscape (small or narrow stream) and logistical
challenges (where was the barn built in relation
to the stream). The actual site conditions do not
always allow for a 35-foot setback. Sometimes, 
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Year End Appeal Underway

Here is My Contribution to the Year End Appeal...

Thank you for your role in helping to conserve this region.  Your membership, support, partnership and

donations allow NPC to be here, available to work on a variety of land conservation projects for you and

future generations.

Your donations to NPC are financing conservation.  You finance the conservation of this region’s 

landscape and our land resources.  You pay for Charlie’s time spent drafting conservation easements.  You

pay for Renee’s mileage to travel to a landowner’s property and talk to them about that property’s future.

You pay for the internet service that allows Charlie to research the plants and animals on a property.  

NPC can’t do it without you.  NPC’s donors are the champions that provide the funding that pay for

everything from rent, to payroll, to legal review of documents, to paper for the copier.

Thank you again for your past support.  Make your gift right now to the 2015 Year End Appeal by using

the form below and mailing it to NPC, PO Box 2083, Williamsport, PA 17703.

Name_________________________________________________________________________________

Mailing Address ________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________

Email Address __________________________________________________________________________

Donation:     $25     $50     $100     $250     $_______________  

Please mail your donation to:   
NPC, PO Box 2083, Williamsport, PA  17703

The Northcentral PA Conservancy is a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization. Contributions are deductible to the fullest extent allowed by law.  NPC’s official registration and financial
information  may be obtained from the PA Department of State by calling toll-free within PA 1-800-732-0999.  Registration does not imply endorsement.

!



Construction... Conservation Easement
Inspections Wrapped Up

Continued from front page
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35-feet may not even be necessary to get the 
environmental benefits.

Many of the farmers we work with utilize the
best soils for row crops and pasture what’s left –
the poorer soils, the poorly drained areas, etc. To
give up 35 to 70 feet (if they own both sides) of
pasture is giving up a lot. 

The fence keeps the livestock away from the
stream bank so they can’t mash it down. The fence
also keeps the livestock out of the stream itself. 

The space between the top of the stream and
the fence becomes vegetated. This area, the 
riparian buffer, becomes a filter strip for sediment
and nutrients. The vegetation also helps stabilize
the stream bank. The roots on the plants help hold
the soil in place so it’s not as easily eroded away.

The Stream Restoration Partnership focuses on
sites where the source of erosion and sediment
deposition is the eroding stream bank, not run-off
from agricultural fields, impervious areas, or 
residential properties. When there is run-off from
fields, or parking lots, or backyards/lawns, there is
concern about the riparian buffer serving as the 
filter. For our projects, we’re more concerned about
keeping the livestock away from and out of the
stream.

If the fencing idea has you intrigued and you
want to learn more, the Chesapeake Bay
Commission just published a report on fencing. 
The link is below. The publication is a mix of normal
report information, case studies, and graphs and
photos. They did a really nice job with the report.

Charlie completed all the conservation 
easement stewardship visits by the end of October!
While he started this year’s inspections when there
was snow on the ground, he got done before there
was snow back on the ground.

The winter 2016 issue of the newsletter will
have some photos from those visits and a re-cap of
what he saw.

We’ve talked before about these visits and 
how important they are.  When we accept a 
conservation easement, we’re taking on the 
perpetual obligation to ensure the conservation
easement is followed.  These visits help us and the
landowner make sure this happens.

Regional Dinner Wrap-up
Thank you Scott Koser (Clinton County

Conservation District) for presenting at the Clinton
County Dinner.  Scott did a great job of explaining
the impairment issues facing Fishing Creek and
providing an overview on a project done this 
summer to address an eroded stream bank.

Jim Weaver (Tioga County Planning) was the
speaker at the Tioga County Dinner.  Jim updated
the group on the project to create a trail from the
town of Wellsboro up to Wellsboro Junction where
the Pine Creek Trail starts.  A trail authority has
been created and things are moving ahead.

Ron Beach Print
Ron Beach is graciously

allowing NPC to sell his
recently released print, 
“The Night Hunter”.  The
painting portrays a barn
owl perched in a broken
window of an abandoned
building. The cost of the 
print is $85.00 plus tax. Please 
call the NPC office for more details, 570-323-6222.

Kayak or Stand Up Paddleboard
It’s not too early to start planning your summer.
July 16, 2016 will find NPC once again partnering
with Canoe Susquehanna for a paddle trip on the
West Branch Susquehanna. You’ll get to see our
area from a new perspective while watching for
riverside wildlife, improving your paddling skills,
learning about local history and enjoying the 
companionship of other friendly paddlers!  

We’ll be on Canoe Susquehanna’s “West Branch
Express” route. This route is 5 river miles from
Watsontown to Milton with a stop at mile 3 for
optional purchased food at a riverside restaurant
(including ice cream). With the shorter distance,
you might want to think about trying a stand up
paddleboard.  

http://www.chesbay.us/recent.htm

DONATIONS & CONTRIBUTIONS • August 1, 2015 to November 25, 2015

Thank You...
to all those who continue to support  the work of the 

Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy

Ways You Can Finance Land
Conservation

If your year-end tax planning has you consider-
ing a gift to NPC, thank you.  We really do appreciate
how supportive our donors are.  A request for a Year
End Appeal donation is also in the newsletter, but
here we want to mention something many people
don’t think about, appreciated stock.

Often people have inherited stocks or have in
their portfolio stocks they purchased many years
ago.  Their basis in these stocks is low enough that
selling these stocks can trigger a whole variety of
fees and taxes.  

Sometimes you can get more “bang” out of the
stock by donating it to a charitable organization.
The IRS generally allows you to deduct the full value
of the stock at the time of the donation, regardless
of what you paid for the stock.  The non-profit can
then sell the stock for its current market value and
won’t be paying taxes on the capital gain.

Don’t consider this as tax advice – it isn’t. It’s
more of a suggestion or something to think about
and talk to your advisors about.  You should contact
your attorney or financial advisor to find out if this is
an idea for you.

If you decide to make a year-end gift to NPC and
find that you have some appreciated stocks, it may
benefit you to donate them to NPC.  NPC has a 
brokerage account with Wells Fargo and Deb
Schneider is the financial advisor NPC works with.
Her phone number is 570-322-7788.

MEMBERSHIPS
BOBCAT

($1000-$4,999)
Dr. & Mrs. Daniel R. Gandy

PPL Corporation

BLACK BEAR 
($500-$999)

William & Kimberly Van Campen

WHITE-TAILED DEER 
($250-$499)

Malcolm Barlow
Blair & Mary Carbaugh

John M. Confer
David & Sally Craig

Michael R. & Teri H. Fisher
Susan Joshi

Lewis A. & Myla Magent
Dave Rockey

Dick & Carolee Thatcher

BLACK CHERRY 
($100-$249)
Anonymous

Larry R. Bason, VMD
Ron & Sondra Beach

Dale & Shirley Bittenbender
Patricia W. Booth

Dr. & Mrs. Robert Burns
Renee' Carey

Clinton Cnty. Economic Partnership
R. Max & Nancy Coy

BLACK CHERRY (Cont.)
Andra DeHart-Robbins
Ralph & Rosie Dotterer

Larry Entz
Ken & Marcia Johnson
Tiffani M. Kase, Esquire

Oscar W. Knade Jr.
Lamar Advertising

Patricia Lane
Wayne & Connie Livingston

Dr. Donald R. Lundy Jr.
Candace S. Nevel & Ellice Tomlinson

Robert & Sarah Newcomb
Thom & Amie Penfield

Joseph H. Radley
Dennis & Patricia Ringling

Dr. Samuel Rockey
Bill & Ann Roll

Drs. William & Nancy Somers
Staiman Recycling Corporaton

Linda Stein
David Swank

Robert & Jean Teufel
Bobbie Way

Jane B. Williams
Dr. Mel & Gail Zimmerman

RED OAK 
($50-$99)

Dennis & Linda  Ault
David Bush

John M. &  Rhonda D. Carpenter
Glenn Davis

RED OAK (Cont.)
Rebecca Ferguson

Marian L. Fetter & Mark Kleinfelter
James Geurts

Joan C. Gingrich
Mr. & Mrs. Donald King

Frances Kuntz
John A. Leo

Dr. & Mrs. Ira G. Masemore
David & Ruth McCord
Bob & Donna McCoy

Larry & Kathy McDonald
Jack McKee

Shawn McLaughlin
Bob Ross

Michael & Camille Salvatori
Carl W. Schlappi
Alvin L. Snowiss

SUGAR MAPLE 
($35-$49)

James D. & Maria C. Casale
Mary Cosgrove

Romey & Heather Fagnano
Toner & Kathy Hollick

Frank Johnson
Mount Prospect Rifle Club
Dr. & Mrs. Donald L. Oakley

Raymond & Darlene Rathmell
Fred C. Stiner, Jr.

WHITE PINE 
($25-$34)

Bear Hollow Rod & Gun Club
Michael & Mary Ditchfield

Harvey Katz
Jon S. Malsnee
Susan Post

Ed & Tink Reish
Becky Sanguedolce

Susquehannock Lodge

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
In Memory of Bill Hosler

by Charles & Helen Schwarz

GENERAL CONTRIBUTIONS 
Alison Diehl
GoodSearch
Andy Harris
Gary Harris

Lewis Lumber Products Inc.
Selectrim Corporation

Anonymous

2015 YEAR END APPEAL
Andra DeHart-Robbins
Katherine & Sean Erno

Susan Post
Dr. Mel & Gail Zimmerman


